
 

Colostrum Management 
 

When it comes to calf immunity there is nothing more important than getting good quality 
colostrum to calves as soon as possible. Colostrum management can be summarized using the 
three Q's.  

1. Quality 
2. Quickness 
3. Quantity 

 

Quality: Colostrum or colostrum replacers should have a minimum antibody concentration of 
50mg/mL. Colostrum quality can be assessed using several methods. The most common and 
easiest method is using a Brix refractometer. Colostrum with a Brix reading of 22% and above is 
considered good quality and can be used, anything less than 22% should be discarded. 
Vaccination history of the dam, dry period length, and parity can all have an effect on colostrum 
quality. Any extra good quality colostrum can be refrigerated for 24-48 hours. It is preferable to 
store colostrum in sealed zip-lock or colostrum bags rather than open pails which have the 
potential for bacterial growth. The more bacterial growth present, the less the colostrum is 
absorbed by the calf. Colostrum that is not used within 24-48 hours can be frozen and then 
thawed in a hot water bath with a temperature <120F. Higher temperatures will destroy 
antibodies in the colostrum and substantially decrease quality. If high quality colostrum is not 
available, a colostrum supplement with 150-200 grams colostrum derived IgG should be mixed 
and fed according to label instructions.  
 

Quickness: Colostrum should be harvested from the dam as soon as possible after calving. 
With time, the cow will start to produce normal milk and as a result she will dilute her colostrum, 
therefore producing lower quality colostrum, if it is not collected quickly. Ideally, the calf should 
be fed within the first three hours of life, however, colostrum delivery within the first eight hours 
is acceptable. The intestinal tract of the calf is primed to absorb the antibodies from colostrum at 
birth, however, with each passing hour the intestinal tract starts to close, preventing the 
antibodies from being absorbed. Complete closure occurs between 12-24 hours of life. Giving 
colostrum in this time frame will be ineffective and set the calf up for failure of passive transfer 
and lack of immunity.  
 

Quantity: As a rule calves should consume 10-12% of their birth weight as colostrum. For a 
newborn 100lb calf this equates to roughly one gallon of colostrum. A second feeding of 
colostrum is also recommended within the first 12 hours of life. Bottle feeding is the best way to 
ensure quick absorption as suckling helps bypass the colostrum directly to the calf's fourth 
stomach compartment, the abomasum. However, this is not always practical or possible. In that 
case a clean and sterilized esophageal feeder can be used. This method will place the 
colostrum directly in the rumen and the calf will need to move the colostrum to the abomasum 
for absorption, requiring extra time.  
 

Assessment: To assess your colostrum management program you can quickly and efficiently 
monitor blood total protein levels in young calves. MVS offers a quick and cost effective test to 
monitor your colostrum management program.To assess total protein a blood sample is drawn 
from calves between 1 and 7 days of age. The samples are then evaluated and assessed giving 
you a protein level value. A total protein level of 6.0 often means the calf has received proper 
colostrum antibody absorption. Less than 6.0 is considered failure of passive transfer and the 
colostrum process has been broken somewhere within the three Q's. A recent study indicated 
that Holstein calves with total protein levels less than 6.0 have a 20% chance of mortality while 
Jersey calves have a 40% chance of mortality.  
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